Notice of Development of Rulemaking

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

6A-6.03022
Exceptional Student Education Eligibility for Students with Dual Sensory Impairments

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: To update the language and process for making eligibility determinations for those students with dual sensory impairments to more closely align with current State Board of Education rules and the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act. The definitions will align with Rule 6A-6.03013, F.A.C., Exceptional Student Education Eligibility and Assessments for Students Who Are Deaf or Hard of Hearing, and Rule 6A-6.03014, F.A.C., Exceptional Student Education Eligibility and Assessments for Students with Visual Impairments. It will also require support services, referral forms and information to be made available to students and parents. Other changes may be considered.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Update exceptional student education eligibility for students with dual sensory impairments.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 1001.02, 1003.01, 1003.57, 1003.571, F.S.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 1003.01, 1003.57, 1003.571, F.S.

IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: May 9, 2025, 2:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. ET or upon conclusion of business, whichever is earlier.

PLACE: https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MzZhNDEzZDktNjkwMC00NmFiLTk1ZTgtNTFlNGU0ZjNlOGYw%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2263bf107b-cb6f-4173-8c1c-1406bb5cb794%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22421a4ac7-a86d-4351-a1bb-4329bf2dc67c%22%7d

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Patricia Bodiford, Bureau of Exceptional Education and Student Services, 325 West Gaines Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0400, (850)245-0475. To comment on this rule development or to request a rule development workshop, please go to https://web02.fldoe.org/rules or contact: Chris Emerson, Director, Office of Executive Management, Christian.Emerson@fldoe.org.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS NOT AVAILABLE.
